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Planning & Environmental Law Committee response 
to DCLG consultation “Community Infrastructure 
Levy: Detailed proposals and draft regulations for 
reform” 
 
The City of London Law Society (“CLLS”) represents approximately 14,000 City 
lawyers through individual and corporate membership including some of the largest 
international law firms in the world.  These law firms advise a variety of clients from 
multinational companies and financial institutions to Government departments, often 
in relation to complex, multi jurisdictional legal issues.   
 
The CLLS responds to a variety of consultations on issues of importance to its 
members through its 18 specialist committees.  This response in respect of the 
consultation “Community Infrastructure Levy: Detailed proposals and draft 
regulations for reform” has been prepared by the CLLS Planning & Environmental 
Law Committee.    
 
We thank the DCLG for the opportunity to comment on the proposed CIL 
amendments and attach our response to the questionnaire.  We have not made 
comments where we feel the issues are points of policy or practical application only.   
 
We have also reviewed the draft regulations and have no comments apart from the 
general concern raised in reply to question 3. 
 
Broadly, we concur that it will provide greater clarity and transparency if the precise 
percentage of CIL receipts to be passed to local councils is specified within the 
regulations.  However, there is a concern that relying on a fixed per household cap to 
address the balance of monies to be retained by the charging authority for 
expenditure on infrastructure which would support the new development may not 
give sufficient flexibility.  Section 59A should be amended to include a mechanism 
allowing a smaller percentage of receipts to be passed across if circumstances 
require more monies for infrastructure to support new development and local councils 
agree to a reduction in receipts. 
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THE CITY OF LONDON LAW SOCIETY 

PLANNING & ENVIRONMENTAL LAW COMMITTEE 
 
Individuals and firms represented on this Committee are as follows: 
 
Rupert Jones (Weil Gotshal & Manges LLP)(Chairman) 
 
Mrs V.M. Fogleman (Stevens & Bolton LLP)(Vice Chairman) 
 
J. Bowman (Field Fisher Waterhouse LLP) 
 
S. Charles (K & L Gates LLP) 
 
M.D. Cunliffe (Forsters LLP) 
 
A.G. Curnow (Ashurst LLP) 
 
P. Davies (Macfarlanes LLP) 
 
N. Doran (Taylor Wessing LLP) 
 
M. Elsenaar (Addleshaw Goddard LLP) 
 
D. Field (SJ Berwin LLP) 
 
M. Gallimore (Hogan Lovells International LLP) 
 
Ms S. Hanrahan (Winckworth Sherwood LLP) 
 
R. Holmes (Farrer & Co LLP) 
 
N. Howorth (Clifford Chance LLP) 
 
Ms H. Hutton (Charles Russell LLP) 
 
B.S. Jeeps (Stephenson Harwood) 
 
R.L. Keczkes (Olswang LLP) 
 
Dr. R. Parish (Travers Smith LLP) 
 
T.J. Pugh (Berwin Leighton Paisner LLP) 
 
J.R. Qualtrough (Bircham Dyson Bell LLP) 
 
Ms. P.E. Thomas (Pat Thomas Planning Law) 
 
D. Watkins (Linklaters LLP) 
 
S. Webb (SNR Denton UK LLP) 
 
M. White (Herbert Smith LLP) 
 
C. Williams (CMS Cameron McKenna LLP) 
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B.J. Greenwood (Osborne Clarke)(Secretary) 
 

 


